



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

APRIL 14, 2009
Amanda Minnich, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:03 p.m.  Members present:  Jama Bennett, Mark Adams, Mary Lou Emerine, Amanda Minnich, and Vasco Perry.  Sherry Popham was absent.  

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #04-001. Mark Adams made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, with changes noted by Jama Bennett, seconded by Mary Lou Emerine.  Motion carried. 

B. #03-002. Mary Lou Emerine made the motion to approve the previous meeting minutes, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.

C. Jama Bennett shared the following “Good News” with the council: 
           1.  Survivor is this week – 7th grade had an awesome day – 8th grade will

                follow on Wednesday.                         

2. A group of our 6th grade G/T students created and submitted a Diversity Video to the state.  Their video won 1st place in the state.   

3. Renee Marshall-Ousley was nominated for an award as an outstanding math teacher.     
4. Representative Tim Moore visited with us today and presented three of our 8th grade students with a personalized picture from their visit to Frankfort.  (This was a result of their bill being presented through KYA).     

5. Our Coca-Cola fundraiser will begin this week and run through April 27th.     

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
           Jama shared information with the council regarding the third round of Think Link.    

           Discussion was held regarding CATS testing and the fact that our scores will still count.  We will proceed as normal with adjustments being made in PL/VS and A/H.  
           Third round of MAP will be administered after CATS testing.  

PLANNING 

Our last PTSP meeting of the year will be tonight at 5:30.  


Alton will host 5th grade transition visits on April 20th with parent night that

           evening at 5:30. 


Our Breakfast of Champions will be April 25th at 8:30.  We will be putting 

           together testing kits for students after the recognition. 

BUDGET

         March budget was reviewed with council.    

#04-003. Vasco Perry made the motion to accept the March budget, seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS 


Textbook:  Minutes from the textbook committee were shared with council. Jama reviewed the SBDM policy regarding textbooks and committees and indicated that the process that had been followed over the past several years had not been followed this year as there was no parent on the committee.  Discussion was held regarding the policy, the district meeting, and the fact that all five middle schools had reached consensus on adopting the same textbook throughout the district.  

#04-004.  Vasco Perry made the motion to proceed with the district’s recommendation regarding the purchase of math textbooks, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.  

The detailed purchase plan will be submitted to the council at the May meeting. 
OLD BUSINESS

A. Museum Update/Information.  Meeting has not been scheduled.   

B. Mary Lou shared samples of student ILP’s with the council.  (follow up from March meeting).       
NEW BUSINESS

A. Section 7 Request.  Jama shared information regarding the Section 7 Request that has been submitted annually for the past several years.  Some of the items requested previously were reviewed with the council.  Council agreed to go ahead and submit again this year.  Jama will compile the information and email to council members prior to the deadline of April 25th.  

B. Allocation highlights for 2009-10 were reviewed with the council (see attached).  

C. Jama reviewed information regarding teacher and parent SBDM elections.  Teacher elections will be held this month with the teachers being in charge of the process.  Parent elections will be held in May and information will be discussed/reviewed with PTSP this evening at the PTSP meeting.  

D. SBDM Member Survey (On-line).  Jama verified that all members 

      present had completed.    

E. Team Leader pay was discussed and the SBDM policy reviewed.  

Discussion was held regarding the amount.  Jama will review previous minutes to determine the amount. 

#04-005.  Mark Adams made the motion to pay team leaders – amount not to exceed $1,000. 00 as indicated by policy 8.06, seconded by Vasco Perry.  Motion carried.  

F. Jama reviewed PD criteria for SBDM Council Members and shared that

she would like members to attend as a group if possible.  
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Operation Coat Hanger was discussed.  So far the response has been great.  Mark will pick up coats later this week to begin cleaning and organizing for fall.

B. Next meeting is scheduled for May 12th (Mark’s birthday).  Sherry Popham will serve as facilitator and Mary Lou Emerine as resource person. 

ADJOURNMENT

#04-006. Vasco Perry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
5:05, seconded by Mark Adams.  Motion carried.    

